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This picture is a bit dark 
but Johansen loves to 
read and has devoured 
16 books in Jan. and 
Feb.  He has a goal!!! 

In the morning one day our gardeners 
did ‘pruning’ on some of the very large 
trees on our compound.  Tarimu is up 
in the trees with his machete and Daudi 
is on the ground doing all the clean up!  
It took him 2 full days to cut up all the 
potential firewood. 

Gloria and I have been to 
3 baby showers in this 
last month.  Joel’s sister, 
Neema, had her baby girl 
after Liz helped to plan 
and prepare  a  beautiful 
baby shower for her.  
There were about 13 
ladies and we had such a 
nice time.   The event 
venue prepared a 
beautiful buffet for us 
and the games were fun. 
Baby girl is now 2 weeks 
old!!!  I now have 3 more 
grands!! 

Gloria and I had a baby shower for 
Rosemary and Elly’s baby at our home 
with about 10 guests.  It was a lovely 
time and the baby boy was born in early 
February.  Gloria loves holding babies and 
so do I.  He looked me straight in the eyes 
and didn’t cry.  Mom, Dad and baby Adriel 
are getting as much rest as possible, and 
he is a very quiet baby. 

Our little TEA TIME lady’s group had a 
baby shower for Linda at one of our lovely 
local restaurants.  It was a very private, green 
garden and we had so much fun.  We chatted, 
played a couple games, we prayed for Linda 
and the baby, who was scheduled to arrive in 
March.  She presented herself last week a bit 
early at 3kg.  She and Mama and Baba are 
doing very well.  Mboka and I held her the 
evening of her birthday.  She is  a lightweight, 
very quiet baby, but so beautiful. 

We THANK YOU so very much for all these years of love and support fo our faith-filled labor in the 

Father’s Fields here in Tanzania and other places He has taken us.   We could not do ths without you and 
everything you sow, has its return as God has promised.  WE LOVE YOU!!   Alice, Gloria, and 
Johansen 


